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“The Friendly Centre”   
 1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta T1H 4W9 
       Open Monday to Friday - 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
       Telephone 403-329-3222      Fax  403-329-8824 

      E-mail: friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 
 

This fun group of Nord-Bridge seniors travelled to Calgary on Thursday, September 5 to 
watch the Spruce Meadows Masters Tournament! There was a great turnout and all        

enjoyed the horse-jumping, shopping and camaraderie! Our next trip is coming up in     
November, when we will be travelling to Rosebud Theatre to watch their production of 

Christmas on the Air. See page 20 of the newsletter for more information! 

 

NORD - BRIDGE  SENIORS 

Newsletter 
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Nord-Bridge Membership Fees: 
Membership is open to all seniors age 55 plus.  

Associate Membership for younger individuals 
whose spouse is over 55 and a member. 

Membership Renewal: $60 

New Memberships: $63 

Some programs and services are partially funded  
by the joint Provincial and City FCSS Program. 

Nord-Bridge is a proud Member of the  
Alberta Association of Seniors Centres. 

Welcome to 44 New Members!  
We are happy to have you here! 

 
On Saturday, September 7th, our Under  
Northern Lights Gala was held at the Coast 
Hotel. It was a great success! We had a sold 
out event, and the dinner and entertainment 
were excellent.  
 

On September 21, the Elvis show featuring 
Bruce Andrew Stewart and his wife Blaze was 
held at Nord-Bridge. He does a great job impersonating Elvis. We 
had a good crowd for both the matinee and evening shows and 
great time was had by all. Thanks as well to Elvis who brought in 
his Elvis Themed Motorcycle to display at the entrance of the 
show! 
 

The annual Nord-Bridge Craft and Bake Sale is on Saturday,   
October 19, from 9am to 2pm in the Multi-Purpose Hall. Please 
join us - there will be lots of crafts and homemade baking to 
purchase. 
 

We are now going to have our Thanksgiving Luncheon in the 
Multi-Purpose Hall, as it has a higher seating capacity. The 
luncheon is on Friday, October 11, starting at 11:30am (seating 
begins at 11:00am). Tickets go on sale Tuesday, October 1 at 
8:30am, for $15 each. Hope to see you there. 
 
Nord-Bridge will be closed on Monday, October 14th due to the 
Thanksgiving holiday. 
 

On Thursday, October 31, which is Halloween night, it’s time for 
the little ghosts and goblins to come to your door for trick or 
treat! Please watch out for all the little people that are out for 
Halloween. 
 

Ladies, don’t forget we have a lady doing nail manicures here at 
the centre on Wednesday, October 2 beginning at 9am in the 
craft room. A 30 minute session costs $20 per person, and you 
can book your appointment at the front desk. 
 

Helen Gepneris,  

Board President  

Joanne Vloedbeld Garry Vloedbeld 

Neil Hansen Joan Curran 

Cindy Ruchkall Geoff Ruchkall 

Elaine Stickel Antal Lou 

Linda Guenther Graham Johnson 

Loretta Marcotte Andrea Tinordi 

Jacquis Pierson Sue Frank 

Vera Gebhardt Gordon Gebhardt 

Sian Townsend Phillip Rosenzweig 

Roberto Zucchelli Connie Zucchelli 

Debbie Gemmell Barb Fujikawa 

Wendy Weerstra Janice Henderson 

Gloria April Fred Gardner 

Harold Magnuson Norma Magnuson 

Lyle Grover Joanne Boessenkool 

Timothy Thompson Mary Thompson 

Marlene Tanaka Brad Norm 

10 Anonymous 



 

Page 3 

Visit nordbridgeseniors.com for  

program information, photos,  

videos, newsletters, and more. 

 

Now accepting VISA, MASTERCARD & INTERAC  
transactions at our Reception Desk & Dunford Diner 

Executive Director’s  
Report 
 

Just a quick follow up from my article 
last month; I completely jinxed us! No 
sooner had I submitted my September 
newsletter article, was I swarmed by 
wasps outside around my neighborhood. 
I have learned my lesson and will not 
underestimate those pesky wasps again.  
 
Last month we completed 
a small renovation project 
at our front reception desk. 
If you haven’t noticed, 
we’ve added two new   
windows in the office   
directly across from the 
front reception desk. This 
renovation was much 
needed to accommodate 
the busy front reception 
area. As many of you know 
our little centre is growing 
and becoming busier   
everywhere, mostly in the 
dining room, registered 
programs, parking lot and 
the front desk. The front 
desk layout will currently accommodate two to three staff and   
volunteers to service members and guests. As we have 
steadily grown over the last three years we have experienced 
more challenges with a log jam of people at the front desk; 
someone taking cash, another person registering a member 
for classes, someone receiving a phone call and then one 
more person greeting members and guests as they sign in. 
All this traffic at times feels like a subway station in down-
town New York. By shifting a staff member to the new office, 
we will be able to relieve some of the congestion and traffic 
at the front desk. Please keep in mind this will not solve the 
problem completely but it will enhance our ability to serve 
members and guests more efficiently.  
 

Last month Board Secretary Anne Pauls resigned from the    
executive after 8 years. As per our by-laws we filled the    
vacant secretary position with Board Member Judy         
Cartwright, and Anne moved into fill Judy's remaining 7 
month term as a third year director. Anne, thank you so 
much for your years of dedication to our board and           
executive. I’ve appreciated working with you for the past 8 
years since I became the Executive Director.  
 

David Ng,  
Executive Director                                                            

facebook.com/nordbridgeseniorslethbridge  

twitter.com/bridgenord 

nordbridgeseniors 
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Executive Committee 

Board of Directors: 
First year 
David Green 
Alan Stalker 
Lorrie Vos 
 

Second Year 
Mike Bennett 
Clay Olsen 
Bill Hanson 
 

Third Year 
Randy Butterwick 
Anne Pauls 
Anita Hamilton 

Administration Staff 
Executive Director         David Ng 
Financial Administrator       Tracy Beauchemin 
Program Coordinator        Ashley Kern 
Seniors System Navigator       Charlene Kocken 
Office Administrator        Maria Lisun 
Wellness Coordinator/Outreach      Melanie Hillaby 
Office Administrator/Outreach      Erin Bates 
Dining Room/Kitchen Assistant      Gail Krysak 
Kitchen Manager              Bety Castillo 
Cook            Tyler Johnson 
Kitchen Team Member                         Heather Boychuk 
Building Maintenance/Custodian      Marco Escobar 
Newsletter Editor        Cindy Dykstra 
Director of Fund Development     Julie Sarich  
Go-Friendly Bus Driver       Terry Beauchemin 

Nord-Bridge Meeting  
Reminders 

 

Monthly 
Outreach Committee :  
First Mon. (Sept. - May) 1:30pm 

Directors Meetings:  
Second Wed. 9:30am 

Finance Committee Meeting: 
Last Wed. in  Feb, May, Sept, Nov 
 

Annually 
Annual General Meeting:  
First Wed. of April 9:30am 

General Member Meeting:  
First Wed. of November 9:30am 

President:  Helen Gepneris 

Vice-President: Dianne Smith 

Treasurer: Tracy Beauchemin 

Secretary:             Judy Cartwright 

Past President:    George Berg 
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 FOR SHAW SUBSCRIBERS:  We are pleased 
to announce that our building is  equipped with 
Shaw) Go WiFi. To connect at Nord-Bridge: 
1. Access the network / WiFi settings on 

your device. 
2. Select ShawOpen from the list of 
             networks. 
3. Open your browser. 
4. Sign-in using your @shaw.ca email 

address and password. 
Any questions? Please call 1-888-472-2222  or 
visit http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/. 
 

This is a free service to Nord-Bridge provided by Shaw. 

 
 

   While at the Nord-Bridge 
  Centre you can access 
  our in-building internet 
  service at: 

 

    User ID:  NBSC_Guest  
    Password:  Friendly@55    
      
   (Shaw Cable subscribers see left) 

  WIN CASH AT NORD-BRIDGE! 
DAILY 50/50 DRAW 

Nord-Bridge hosts a Daily 50/50 Draw to help raise much 
needed funds.  Half of the proceeds go to the Centre.  
Members may enter for other members and you do not 

need to be present to win. 
 
 

IN ORDER TO PARTICIPATE YOU MUST: 

 

1.   Hold a current REGULAR, ASSOCIATE 
      or LIFE Membership. 
2. Cost to play is 25¢. 
3. Draws are made at 12:15 p.m.    
4. After the draw, members may sign  
 in for the next day’s draw.         

RECENT WINNERS                                                     
 

Sept. 24: Cheryl Orr $633.25 
 

MONTHLY 50/50 TOONIE DRAW 

Nord-Bridge holds a “Monthly 50/50 Toonie Draw” on the 
third or fourth Friday of each month.  Members do not 
have to be present to win.  The Nord-Bridge share of  

proceeds is dedicated to Programming. 
 
TO PLAY: 
1.  Fill out an envelope at the draw desk in the Dunford 
Diner.   
2.  Drop $2.00 into the envelope and deposit it into the 
Draw Box. 
3. Come out to lunch on “draw day” to see if you are the 
winner.  The more times you enter, the more chances you 
have of winning!  
                RECENT WINNER  

 
Check back next month for our latest winners! 

 
MONDAY JAM 50/50 DRAW  

Proceeds of Monday Jam draws are earmarked to assist 
with sound system and AV costs in the building.       

 
RECENT WINNERS 

 
Sept. 2: CLOSED 

Sept. 9: Ellen Koenen $46 Pat Santa $46 
Sept. 16: Gail Krysak $58 Gordon Vaselenak $58 
Sept. 23: Helen Gepneris $46 Gladys Hagen $46 

 
Thanks Jammers, Volunteers and Patrons. 

  Thanks also to Cheryl Orr for  
selling tickets at Monday Jams. 

http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
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BUILDING OPERATING FUNDS 
RECENT DONORS 

 
Edith Deane $160 

Alice Mehlhaff $250, In Memory of  
Fred Mehlhaff 

Mathilde Reichel $1000 
 
NORD-BRIDGE IN-HOUSE BINGO 
 
Year to Date:  $10,767.50 

 

Over 29 Years Experience 



 

Page 7 



 

Page 8 

 

403-329-4934 
Give us a call regarding … 

 Affordable Pre-arrangement Options 
 Evergreen’s Budget Conscious Pricing 

    Because Cost  
    Is An Option           

A Division of the Caring Group Corp.  

We lessen the expense, 
      Not the care 

SOUTHERN OPTICAL LTD. 

WE OFFER DIGITAL EYE TESTS 

WITH NO PUFFS OR DROPS. 

 
PHONE: 403-327-4145    

FAX: 403-320-1181 

Fred Miller 
Registered Optician 

1011 - 3rd Avenue S. 
Lethbridge, AB T1J 0J3  

 

www.southernoptical.ca 

Rick Miller 
Licensed Contact Lens Practitioner 

http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
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So, we said goodbye to the summer months. I am always surprised as to how fast the 
warmer months go by! I want to send a big thank you to all the volunteers and staff 
during our busy summer from the Fathers Day Show and Shine in June to the Whoop 
Up Days Pancake Breakfast in August. Without all of you these events wouldn’t be pos-
sible!  
 

On September long weekend I got to see Pink in concert in Edmonton for the first time 
with my sisters and my mom! She was AMAZING and I would love to go see her again! 
 

We started off September with fall registration which was another busy one offering 
new fitness and mental health and wellness programs, and a few fundraisers that were 
so much fun including the Under Northern Lights Gala on September 7th and the Rockin’ 

with Elvis Show on  September 21st! Both events were well attended so thank you to the members and 
community for continuing to support Nord-Bridge Seniors!  
 

Upcoming this month is our yearly Oktoberfest Lunch on Friday, October 4th from 11am-1pm in the Dunford Diner with live music, 
prizes, and delicious German food. More information on this on page 9. Next is our annual Thanksgiving Luncheon on Friday,      
October 11th. Just a few notes on this. We have moved this to the Multi-Purpose Hall of Nord-Bridge instead of the Dunford Diner in 
order to accommodate more patrons. Tickets go on sale October 1st at 8:30am at the front desk of Nord-Bridge, and we will not hold 
tickets without payment. The Dunford Diner will be closed on October 11th by 10am to prepare for this luncheon and will re-open for 
a soup and sandwich option at 11:00am for non ticket holders. Seating in the Multi-Purpose Hall for the luncheon will open to ticket 
holders at 11:00am. Please do not come earlier as all seating is assigned and you will not be allowed into this room before this. All 
tables will be numbered so please respect where you have been placed as we have tried our best to accommodate as many people 
as possible. See page 3 for more information! 
 

Then on Saturday, October 19th from 9am-2pm is our annual Fall Craft & Bake Sale at Nord-Bridge in the Multi-Purpose Hall. This is 
open to all with free entry! We are looking for donated baked goods from members and the community to be dropped off at Nord-
Bridge on Friday, October 18th at 9:00 am for the bake sale portion of this event. Please stop at the front desk and make sure an  
ingredient list is attached to your item. More details on page 8 of this newsletter. 
 

Cancelled programs for this month include: No carpet bowling or In-House Bingo on Friday, October 11th due to the Thanksgiving 
luncheon. 
 

We are looking for more participants in Self Care Yoga on Wednesday afternoons, Cardio Crush on Tuesday mornings (try a FREE 
drop in class on October 22!), Paint & Sip Night next month and our Intergenerational Craft and Music Afternoon on Wednesdays! 
More information on these in this newsletter!   
 

One last note, the U of L Nursing students have started their community health practicum at Nord-Bridge. Please read on page 22 of 
this newsletter for their introduction write up along with upcoming presentations happening very soon. I am very impressed already 
with the group engaging with various participants in exercises, art, and card programs. We are very fortunate to have this continued 
partnership at Nord-Bridge on Thursdays and Fridays! 
 

I am off to Arizona from October 3-14th where we will be hiking and sightseeing. More photos in the next newsletter!  
Until next month, stay happy and healthy! 

~Ashley Kern  -  Program Coordinator 

Programmer’s Report 
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Fundraising Report 
Fall is upon us, and as mornings become cooler and the leaves start to change, I reflect on the past 90 days as the 
Director of Fund Development here at Nord-Bridge Seniors Centre.  Changing my personal world from that of    
retirement to running full speed ahead to meet the ever-growing financial needs of our beautiful centre has certain-
ly kept me busy…what a summer it was! 
 

There was much planning and preparation for the Seniors Week BBQ, Father’s Day Show and Shine, Canada Day 
BBQ, Golf Wind Up, Under Northern Lights Gala, and Elvis - A Tribute to the King fundraiser. To keep things moving 
forward, our upcoming Oktoberfest lunch and Thanksgiving luncheon are well under way. I was also lucky enough 

to fit in two amazing travel adventures during all this FUN!   
 

My role enables me to visit with all of you in the Dunford Diner; THANK YOU! It has also opened the door to meetings with the 
Mayor, attending local events, such as the Firefighters 9-11 Memorial March, and creating strong connections within our community! 
Being able to connect with local businesses who have been so supportive of our organization has been the key to our success! We 
have Savers Convenience & Liquor - they have been such a strong supporter of our centre! South Country  Co-Op, Fairway Plaza 
Safeway, No Frills, McCain Foods, Rocky Mountain Equipment, Lethbridge Hearing Centre, Davis Auto Group, Martin Brothers Funeral 
Chapel, Home Hardware (Picture Butte, Nanton and  Taber), Cornerstone Funeral Home, Servus Credit Union, Southern Irrigation, 
The Property Twins (Whitney & Kirby Maronda), Bear Tracks Environmental Services, Canadian Tire South, El Dorado RV, Nail & 
Hammer, Royal LePage South Country Realty, Red Beard Drafting, The Travel Agent Next Door (Jeff), Bridge Land and Energy     
Services, Wild Bros Meats, and Mayor Blaine Hyggen have been amazing sponsors for our organization. What an amazing  city we 
live in! 
 

Make sure to see our list of restaurant wall sponsors on page 7 of the newsletter! These local establishments generously donated gift 
cards for our gala. Thank you all so much for your support. ☺  
 

We have moved our next Under Northern Lights Gala to April 26, 2025. We will be working to build a Gala Committee of four       
additional people to help spread our reach in the community! It’s going to be wonderful, and I look forward to sharing the excitement 
with you all! 
 

Thanks for always being so kind – I appreciate the smiles and hugs…Keep happy! 

Julie Sarich ~ Director of Fund Development  
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Roaming Retirees 
September flew by and fall is here.  
 

Our Roaming Retirees went to Spruce Meadows on September 
5th. The day was filled with horse jumping, good food, and 
shopping. Thank you to all the attendees who helped make this 
trip a success.  
 

The next trip will be to Rosebud Theater on November 21, 
2024, to watch the Christmas on the Air play. A 1940s family-
run radio station is moments from going live with their annual 
Christmas Eve broadcast full of familiar holiday carols and 
yuletide stories. In the booth, young love sparks between Kitty, 
the weather reporter, and Danny, the sound effects operator, 
but Kitty has a secret that could put her job in jeopardy. All of 
this unfolds under the watchful eyes of Danny’s parents,    
owners of the radio station, and a live studio audience, result-
ing in a chaotic and hilarious “on-air” Christmas. Please sign up 
for this trip at the front desk. Members $160, and non-
members $180. 
 

Nord-Bridge had their annual Under 
Northern Lights Gala as well last 
month. What a fun event! Thank you to 
all the sponsors, donors, members, 
friends and staff who attended. I am 
looking forward to the next one. 
 

Enjoy October and all it has to offer.  
 

~Erin Bates - Loving Libra 
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Wellness Coordinator/Outreach  
Here is a picture of one of many tunnels on my mountain biking trip over the Hiawatha Trail. I 
took a road trip down through Bonners Ferry, stopped at a flea market, and continued into 
the town of Sandspit, where the beaches were full of sunseekers. I was able to pull out my 
paddle board in Coeur D’Alene and again just outside of Wallace. The next day, I started off to 
the Hiawatha start point, where I mountain biked along the trail where the train used to run. 
With dark tunnels and bridges, I would stop along the way to read about the history and   
adventures the train gangs lived. 
 

Finally after a cancellation, I got to see the talented and beautiful PINK in concert 
at the Rogers Stadium in Vancouver. It was like watching a circus play. Not only 
was her voice amazing, but she would spin, fly and sing upside down. What an 
amazing performer.  
 

To finish the summer off, my mom and I headed to Toronto where we had a   
wonderful time reconnecting with family. We visited the Ripley Aquarium, CN  
Tower, and Toronto Zoo, and took a trip to Niagara Falls. I also had a wonderful 

surprise when four travelers I had met in Vietnam, met me for a paddle boarding day along the Toron-
to Harbor. 
 

Our fall classes began in September. We are off and running! On October 31, we will be doing our  
annual Halloween photo shoot. After the Thursday Keep Fit class, we will open the booth in the main 
corridor to our members and their friends and families to have their pictures done. Dress up in your 
costumes (or use one of ours!) and put on your spooky smiles for an opportunity to have a great 
group photo! We ask for donations that will be put back into activities and prizes happening through-
out the year at Nord-Bridge.  
 

Outreach - October 21, 2024 with our Halloween Theme. Everyone is welcome to attend the entertainment. There are door 

prizes and a snack provided with a fee of $3.00. We take registration ahead of time at the front desk. We ask that you register no 
later than Thursday, October 17th.  
*If you are interested in helping out at our Outreach events (3rd Monday afternoon of the month), please contact Melanie at        
403-329-3222 

 

55+ Fitness Gym - If you are looking to join, I am here to help you and provide an orientation to familiarize you 

with the equipment. Or if you need a refresher or check-in, please do not hesitate to give me a call so we can book a time. 
 

Melanie Hillaby - Wellness Coordinator / Oureach  (Mind - Body - Spirit) 
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Lethbridge Elder Abuse Response Network      
Have you heard of Week Without Violence? The Week With-

out Violence is a global movement among YWCAs across the 

country and around the world to end violence against women 

and girls. YWCA is a part of the LEARN Coordinated Commu-

nity Response Network. They share the values and goals of 

LEARN, as we all work towards a world without gender-

based violence, including elder abuse. Although this seems 

like a steep goal, we firmly believe family and domestic    

violence are completely preventable.  

Not all violence is acknowledged or responded to equally. For 

more than 20 years, YWCAs across Canada have been     

setting aside one week in October to raise awareness and 

elevate survivor’s voices. This year, Week Without Violence is 

from October 16-21.  

The purpose is to increase public understanding that violence 

takes many forms and can happen anywhere, including in the 

home, in schools, in relationships and in the community. 

Week Without Violence also hopes to empower people to 

advocate for a violence-free community and speak up when 

witnessing violence, as well as bring awareness to how you 

can be an advocate for a violence-free world and the        

resources available to support those experiencing violence. 

This month, watch out for opportunities through YWCA here 

in Lethbridge to get involved and amplify the voices of those 

who have experienced or been impacted by violence! 

 

~Amy Cook 
 
LEARN  
Case Manager  
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Did you know Nord-Bridge has 
 

On Weekends for Special events? 

*Multi-Purpose Hall : $750.00 for weekend or Hourly 

$125.00 (Min. 3 hours) 

 

*West Community Room: $200.00 for Weekend or Hourly 

$35.00 (Min. of 3 hours) 

 

*Damage deposit not included in this price*  

*For booking inquiries please call Maria at 403-329-3222. Please 

book a minimum of one month in advance. Please go to 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com under the About >  

Facilities > Rentals tab for more information about these rooms. 

 

1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta 
403-329-3222  
friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 
 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com 

Open Monday to Friday  
8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  

“The Friendly Centre” 


